
KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
Board of Education Meeting News In Brief

October 20, 2003 – 7:30 p.m.                                     Borough Administration Building - 148 N. Binkley
Dr. Donna Peterson, Superintendent                                                                         Soldotna, Alaska
 

 
OATH OF OFFICE:  The Oath of Office was administered to newly elected School Board 
members Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Ms. Deborah Germano, Mrs. Margaret Gilman, 
Mrs. Debra Mullins, Dr. Nels Anderson, Ms. Sandra Wassilie, Ms. Debbie Holle, Mr. 
Marty Anderson, Mrs. Sunni Hilts, by Notary Public, Mrs. Sally Tachick.
 

REORGANIZATION OF BOARD:  The School Board Officers for the 2003-2004 school 
year are Ms. Deborah Germano, President; Mrs. Sammy Crawford, Vice President; 
Dr. Nels Anderson, Clerk; and Mrs. Margaret Gilman, Treasurer.
 

ESTABLISH MEETING TIME, DATE AND PLACE:  The Board set its meeting time, date 
and place for 7:30 p.m. on the first and third Monday of each month at the Borough 
Administration Building, Soldotna (unless otherwise noted) and that two meetings be 
scheduled in Homer and Seward in the fall and spring.

 

AWARDS AND PRESENTATIONS:  The Board presented Golden Apple awards to Jean 
Dixon, Kenai Middle School teacher; Jill Ramponi, Soldotna High School teacher; and 
Matt Walton, Soldotna High School teacher, for their service to the District.
 
SCHOOL REPORT:  Mr. Wayne Young, Spring Creek School principal/teacher, provided 
an overview of the youth offender education program.
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  Dr. Peterson reported that the Board and 
administration conducted regular teleconferences with Kenai Peninsula Borough 
legislators throughout the legislative session and hopes to continue the practice during 
the upcoming session.  She noted that she recently met with the presidents of KPEA and 
KPESA.  She reminded the Board of the board training session to be conducted by Carl 
Rose, AASB Executive Director, on Wednesday, October 22, from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 
Financial Report:  Mrs. Douglas presented the financial report of the District for the 
periods ending August 31 and September 30, 2003.
 
Budget Transfer Report:  Mrs. Douglas reported on budget transfers Numbers 1 
through 46 for various schools and departments within the District.
 
Administrator Appointment:  The Board unanimously approved an administrator 
appointment be approved for the 2003-04 school year for Rick McCrum. The 
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appointment reflects a title change to Pupil Services coordinator.
 
Long-Term Substitute Contracts:  The Board unanimously approved substitute 
teacher contracts for Maureen Wilkinson, Grade 1, Paul Banks Elementary and Lori 
Young, kindergarten, Redoubt Elementary.
 
Board of Education Budget Revisions:  The Board approved a total of $25,103.66 in 
budget revisions to the Board travel and salary accounts to cover the cost of two 
additional members.
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING:  The next regularly scheduled School Board Meeting is 
Monday, November 3, 2003, 7:30 p.m., Homer High School, Homer, Alaska.
 

* * * * * * * * * *
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